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	Second Spring Clean Up/Green Up Date Rescheduled
The second Clean Up/Green Up this spring, originally scheduled for Saturday April 24, was rained out.  It has been rescheduled on May 22 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Please take advantage of the following services on those days at the City of Shoreacres’ facility located between New SH 146 and the railroad tracks and north of Choate Road:

· Pick up mulch for your gardens.  Limbs from prior Clean up/Green ups have been ground into mulch.

· Drop off small limbs (less than 6 inches in diameter) to be ground into mulch

Only yard trimmings will be accepted—please do not bring other trash to the site.

One More CPR Class Offered

The Clear Lake Emergency Medical Corps (CLEMC), Shoreacres’ ambulance provider, is offering a free CPR class in Shoreacres on Saturday, May 22 from 10:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m. The class will be held at City Hall.  Please call City Hall at 281-471-2244 to register, because the class size is limited. 

Second Erosion Study Meeting Scheduled June 2

The City of Shoreacres has received a grant from the Coastal Coordination Council to conduct a study of the erosion on the Shoreacres bayfront, including identification of the amount of erosion, the causes, and the potential solutions. In April, the City and its engineer for this study—Larry Wise from Moffatt and Nichols—held a meeting to get preliminary input to the study.  On June 2 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., a second meeting will be held to present specific alternatives for the bayfront and get your reaction to these ideas.  The first meeting was so well attended that we had standing room only at City Hall.  So the next meeting will be held in the ball room at the Houston Yacht Club.  Everyone is encouraged to attend. 

City Passes New Accessory Building Ordinance

On February 24, the City passed a new ordinance regulating accessory buildings such as storage sheds and greenhouses.  Installation of accessory buildings has always required a building permit but the ordinance now specifies that the buildings be securely fastened to the ground, where the buildings may be located on the property (behind the front building line and at least five feet from all property lines), how many accessory buildings are allowed (maximum of two), and the maximum combined size (300 square feet) and height (20 feet) of accessory buildings.  Please consult the ordinance and apply for a building permit before construction or installing any type of accessory building.  The ordinance was passed to protect public safety and property values.  Existing accessory buildings are not subject to this ordinance except the requirement to secure the structures to the ground.  

Reminders:

( City Council Meetings May 24 and June 14 at 7:00 P.M. Agenda are posted at City Hall at least 3 days prior. 

( Recycling pick-up on Thursdays. If you don’t participate yet, please pick up a blue bin at City Hall. Materials accepted: paper, plastic (recyclables 1 and 2), aluminum, and tin.

( Visit the City of Shoreacres website at www.cityofshoreacres.us. 
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